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Next week, I'll be in Washington, D.C. with the Surfrider Foundation and two of our
fabulous Frank G. Wells Environmental Law Clinic students, Charoula Melliou and Divya
Rao, to brief Congress on harms caused by marine plastic pollution and steps the federal
government can take to combat the problem.

Plastic pollution is a serious issue, and one you may have seen in the news recently: just last
week, a floating boom 1ntended to rake up debrls from the Great Pa01flc Garbaqe Patch
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We’ll be most effective in reducing plastic pollution if we act to stop it at the source by
changing consumer behavior, instead of waiting to address plastics when they’re already in
the waste stream. While efforts to recycle single-use plastics are certainly admirable, they
won’t solve this crisis. Less than 10% of plastic waste is recycled, and it’s costly and
impractical to recycle certain kinds of plastic waste, like single-use plastic bags.

That’s why we’re advocating for a policy that has proven effective both in the United States
and abroad: imposition of a fee on all single-use bags (both paper and plastic, so as not to
shift environmental burdens) at their point-of-sale. Local governments across the United
States have already implemented these kinds of fees, some in conjunction with outright bans
on single-use plastic bags, to great effect. Jurisdictions that have imposed such fees have
seen a staggering reduction—between 70 and 85%—in single-use plastic bag consumption.
In so doing, they’ve avoided significant waste management costs, and some have even been
able to devote fee-generated revenue to waterway cleanup. We're also advocating for the
kind of straw-by-request laws that have seen success in California and elsewhere.


https://www.surfrider.org/
https://www.nytimes.com/2018/03/22/climate/great-pacific-garbage-patch.html?module=inline
https://www.nytimes.com/2019/01/03/world/americas/great-pacific-garbage-patch-cleanup.html
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Federal action could build on local successes and protect them from ongoing efforts in some
states to strip local governments of the power to adopt plastic waste reduction measures.
And while some large corporations, like Starbucks, are already taking voluntary steps to
eliminate or reduce consumption of some single-use plastics, federal action would even the
playing field by imposing requirements across the board.

We're looking forward to sharing our research, which surveys approaches to reducing
marine plastic pollution in the United States and internationally, and our recommendations
based on that research, with Congress next week. You can read more about our research
and findings here.


https://www.plasticbaglaws.org/preemption/
https://news.starbucks.com/press-releases/starbucks-to-eliminate-plastic-straws-globally-by-2020
http://legal-planet.org/wp-content/uploads/2019/01/Surfrider-UCLA-Briefing-Booklet.pdf

